
Rio Dell-Scotia Chamber of Commerce Minutes 

December 3, 2021 
 

Present:  President Nick Angeloff; Vice-President Jim Brickley; Sharon Holt; Susan Pryor; 

Heather Watkins; and Tracy O’Connell, secretary. 

The meeting was called to order at 12:04 p.m. by Nick. Previously, by email, expenses related to 

the Christmas decorations and plaque for Marlene Snell, totaling $116.44, were approved with 

Tracy moving and Susan seconding the motion. 

Final touches on decorations and the Dec. 4 tree lighting event, which will also serve as the 

annual meeting, were discussed. Those able to help with decorations will meet at the chamber 

at 11 a.m. the next day. The process of lighting the bridge is moving along and Jim promised 

photos for the January newsletter. 

Heather said there were nine entries to date in the holiday decorating competition and it was 

decided to promote it to the people attending the tree lighting. 

Tracy said Melissa is handling the membership and advertising renewals. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:34 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tracy O’Connell, secretary 


